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Pastor é..é.éReverend Scott D. Brockson 

                                  padrescott96@aol.com 
 
 

Pastor  Emerituséé.é..Rev. Msgr. John Graf 
 

Weekend Celebrant....Rev. Francis Caponi, OSA 
 

Weekend Celebrant....Rev. Chris Beretta, OSFS 
 
 

In Residence é.éRev. Msgr. Frank Depman 

                                  Rev. Laurence Gleason 
 
 

Deacons é.ééé..Deacon Thomas Hannan 

                            Deacon Michael DeGrasse 
                                  Deacon Jeffrey Hanna 
 
 

Operations Manager é.ééMary Rose Edmonds 
 

Parish Office Staff éé..ééDonna Brumbaugh 

                                              Ann Caruso 
                                                         

School Principal é.ééééé.Danielle White 
 
 

Director of Religious Education ....Karen Batdorf  
 
 

Parish Office  (Ph) 610-869-2722, (fax) 610-869-3252 
 
 

School Office  (Ph) 610-869-9576, (fax) 610-869-4049 
 
 

Religious Education Office  éé...(Ph) 610-869-8575 
 

Facilities Request facilities@assumptionbvmwestgrove.org 
 

 

Sacraments and Devotions 
    

Baptism: Sundays at 1:30 pm in Church (bimonthly)  
 

Matrimony: Engaged couples are asked to meet with 

parish priest at least six months prior to wedding and 

enroll in a marriage-prep program. 
 

Reconciliation: Saturdays, 11:00 am-12:15 pm 

(Church) 
 

Rosary: Wednesdays, 6:30 pm (Church)  
 

 

Liturgy of the Hours: 7:00 am Monday-Thursday (Church) 
 

Bulletin: Submit articles by 8:00 am on Thursday for 

publication the following week. Submit to the Parish 

Office or email DonnaABVM@comcast.net 

 

 
Church and Parish Office:  

 

300 State Road Å West Grove, PA  19390  

Parish Office Hours: Monday-Friday, 8:00 am-4:00 pm 

Email: abvm@comcast.net 

Web: assumptionbvmwestgrove.org  

Facebook: ABVM Parish Community, West Grove, PA 
 

 

Weekend Mass Times  
Saturday:  4:30 pm  

Sunday: 8:00 am, 10:00 am,  12:00 pm Masses  
 

 

Daily Mass Schedule 

6:30 am - Monday, Wednesday, Thursday 

8:15 am - Tuesday, Friday 

  
 

Eucharistic Adoration  
Monday-Friday, 7:00 am to 7:00 pm 

The Adoration Chapel is located in the main Church.   

November 8, 2015 

A poor widow also came and put in two small coins 

worth a few cents.  Calling his disciples to himself, 
he said to them, ñAmen, I say to you, this poor 

widow put in more than all the other  
contributors to the treasury.ò  

- Mark 12:42-43 
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Dear Parishioners, 
 

     It is a perpetual human temptation to seek the answer to 
all social problems in a political candidate.  In the heat of a 
race, candidates invariably promise too much, and raise the 
hopes of their supporters to unrealistic levels.  Some 
candidates may actually believe what they say.  Others 
perfect the power of hyperbole.  More often than not, once they take office their 
political ideology runs into hard facts against which their ambitions smash and 
crumble. 
      

     On election night in 2008 I remember watching an interview on television of a 
reveler in Grant Park, Chicago, where President-elect Obama gave his victory speech.  
She exclaimed, ñNow I donôt have to worry about paying my mortgage!ò  Hmmm, I 
wonder how that worked out for her?  Hope she didnôt end up on the street.  Certainly, 
she wasnôt alone in her wild expectations.  So many believed that now they would live 
in a new America, which would realize racial harmony, an end to war and poverty, and 
be approved by all the world. 
 

     Self-delusion is not the domain of the political left.  For example, years ago there 
was a bitter argument among social conservatives about whether to adopt an all or 
nothing approach to legislation.  It was thought that Roe vs. Wade was about to be 
overturned by the Supreme Court, and in their enthusiasm pro-lifers began to debate 
whether any pro-life group should support a less than perfect state law, which would 
outlaw most abortions but allow for a few exceptions.   The argument tore some pro-
life groups apart, but all for nothing.  Roe vs. Wade was not overturned, and on 
demand abortion tragically remained legal throughout the land.    
 

     Remember when the Berlin Wall fell and the first President Bush declared a ñNew 
World Order?ò  Or when fourteen years later his son and successor flew a plane onto 
the USS Abraham Lincoln and declared victory in Iraq, with the banner ñMission 
Accomplishedò as backdrop?  How about the heady days of balanced federal budgets, 
from 1998 to 2001, for which both Democrats and Republicans took credit?  So many 
believed that fiscal sanity had finally been restored in Washington, D.C.  The fourteen 
years of uncontrolled deficit spending which followed has burst that bubble, despite the 
efforts in the last few years of the Tea Party. 
 

     My point is not to criticize our politicians or give ammunition to cynics.  I do not want 
to discourage involvement in politics, but to rather encourage it ï we need more than 
ever men and women to get involved who bring with them a keen sense of social 
justice and Christian values.  My purpose is to warn against placing our hopes too 
much in human beings and political movements.  Moreover (in my humble opinion) it 
needs to be said, especially as we get into the election cycle for a new president, that 
there is not a political answer to every problem facing America.  We should be 
suspicious of anyone who pretends that there is. 
      

     I voted on Tuesday, travelling to my old stomping grounds in Chester, since I forgot 
to change my registration address in time (Pennsylvania allows you to vote once in 
your previous polling place).  I voted because elections make a difference, at the local, 
state and federal level.  If you donôt believe they do, consider how much the United 
States has changed under the current presidential administration (for good and/or bad 
ï you decide).  Consider also the 5-4 decisions by the Supreme Court in the last few 
years which have completely altered the legal and cultural landscape of America.  
Would the same have happened if someone else had been in office to nominate the 
last two justices (Kagan and Sotomayor)?  Elections, indeed, make a big difference. 
 

     They do not, however, save our souls.  Elections do not change human nature or 
usher in the kingdom of God.  Christians should engage the world, support the ones 
whom they believe are the best candidates, join political parties and even cheer at 
rallies.  They should influence public policy.  But Christians should never be fooled by 
the rhetoric and hype.  There is only one Messiah.  Our first allegiance is always to 
Jesus Christ and his Church.   

 

Sincerely Yours in Christ, 

 

 

More than six months ago we an-
nounced the need to increase our of-
fertory income by $2,000 to an aver-
age of $18,200 per week. We asked 
that each family consider increasing 
their offertory donation by 12%.  Since 
that time we are averaging $17,419 
per week.  Our request was necessary 
because of increases in our operating 
expenses.  In addition, we identified 
several unbudgeted projects, for exam-
ple, the replacement of the church 
sidewalks.  Many of you have demon-
strated your generosity to enable us to 
better meet our needs.  If you have not 
increased your offertory donation, 
please consider doing so. Be as gener-
ous as you can.  
 
Finally, we are grateful to those who 
have switched your contributions to 
electronic fund transfer (EFT). EFT is 
an advantage to the Parish since con-
tributions would continue when you are 
away for the weekend. 

Collection for week of Oct. 31/Nov. 1, 2015 

Weekly Collection  $19,124  

Weekly Income Needed $18,200  

Weekly Over/(Under) $924  

YTD Over/(Under) ($14,062)  

Includes $4,208 E-Giving, 22% Participation 
    

Total Debt to Archdiocese:  $1,909,175  
(As of 9/30/15) Mortgage and past due 
assessments 

We have evaluated our needs and 
recognize that we must conduct a 
2016 Parish Appeal to address a 
shortfall of $100,000 in our budget for 
the Parish this fiscal year.  Letters 
from Father Scott have gone to all 
members of the Parish.  Please review 
your letter and the 2014 ï 2015 Parish 
Financial report, in this Weekly Bulle-
tin. Then, consider your donation to 
the 2016 Parish Appeal. Thank you for 
your generosity to ABVM Parish.  
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Debbie Robinson, Gregory & Ed Paint-
er, Mary Fincher, Clark, Heyburn, 
Blowe & Kosowski families, Philip Caru-

so, Philip Miller, Donna & Stanley Zmi-
jewski, Joseph Bell, Timothy Kocher, 
Diana Hoy, Jack Carney, Katie Sedlak & 

Marion Smith, Robert Vito,  Ed OôDonnell, Frankie K., Ryan 
Coyle, Msgr. John Graf, Nancy West, Ted & Marianne Hard-
en, Marcus Forst, Kal-El Rosenberg, Scott Wiesenberg, Lisa 
Erling Vito, George Zacharkiw, Mary Twadell, Bob & Evan 
Humkey, Christine Hendrickson, Todd Schmucker, George 
Gamache, Luke Ramowski, Maureen DelSordo, Lorraine 
Dehaven, Nicole Vitale, Devon Bartholf, Brian B., Ann 
Sorace, Eleanor & Bill Sauerwine, Donna Black, Patti Gal-
lagher Scott, Betty Anne Silva, Jacquie McHale, Gert Lincoln, 
Face of Christ & Visitation Prayer Intentions 
 

 

Major Nicholas Beamer, Spc Thomas 
Wolfe, SrA Michael Kauffman, PFC 

James T. Mackereth, Petty Officer 
Daniel Carr, Staff Sgt. John Koss, Jr., 
LCPL Michelle Smith, R.C. Gosselin, 

Lt. John Joseph Eife, SrA Ashli McEntee, Ray Nelson, A1C 
Lyle Laub, USAF, Cpl. Samuel Ellis, Lnc. Cpl. Michael Guerre-
ra, Cpl. Jonathan Russell Lynch, William Ewers, Sgt. Jared 
Moran, FS3 Cody Liebeskind 
 

Public Prayer Request  
 

Name: __________________________________________ 
 

Requester/Phone:__________________________________ 
 

Requests will be printed in the bulletin for one month and military 
prayers for six months.  You may renew as often as you wish. 

 

 Jesus explains that the widow's tiny sum was generous in a 
way that the larger amounts people gave were not. The poor 
widow "contributed all she had, her whole livelihood." She was 
truly generous, giving what cost her dearly. Her contribution 
was made out of love, not just out of obligation or for the sake 
of show. 
 

God has given us all different "livelihoods." Some of us have 
more money, more talents, more resources. Some of us have 
less. But of course we know that God's love for us is not 
based on this external data. He loves the rich and the poor 
alike. The question is whether this external data affects our 
love for God? Jesus' message challenges us all today to 
gratefully give back to God in thanks for whatever he has 
given us, be it small or great. We are called not to give from 
our surplus but to share from our very livelihood. That is to 
say, we are called to acknowledge that our livelihood itself, no 
matter the details, is a gift from God. 
 

Matthew 12:38-44: How does this Gospel reading challenge 
Christians today? 
 

1 Kings 17:10-16: What do you find admirable about the 
widow in this story? 
 

Hebrews 9:24-28: Do you agree with the philosophy behind 
todayôs readings?  Why or why not? 

Thirty-Second Sunday of  
Ordinary Time Reflection  

November 8, 2015  

Rest in Peace  
 

   Eternal rest grant unto her, O Lord, and let perpetual light 
shine upon her. May her soul and all the souls of 

               the faithful departed rest in peace.  
 
 

 Sister Marie Edwardine, IHM  

 

Words to Ponder  
 

 

ñThe salvation of mankind does not depend 

on material success; nor on sciences that 
cloud the intellect; neither does it depend  

on arms and human industries,  

but on Jesus alone.ò 

 
                    -  St. Frances Xavier Cabrini  
                    Feast Day: November 13th  
            First American Citizen to be canonized  

òA little bit of mercy  

makes the world less  

cold and more just.ó 

 

 

- Pope Francis 



Page 4 - 229 Assumption B.V.M. 

Assumption B.V.M. Church                                                                                      assumptionbvmwe stgrove.org 

   

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 

Monday ï Friday, 7 am to 7 pm 
New Location:  

Childrenôs Chapel (Adoration Chapel)  
 

In the Silence the Lord speaks  
 
 

Would you like to grow closer to Jesus and stronger in your 
faith?  Please consider signing up for a Holy Hour or sharing an 
hour with someone.  It will be one of the best hours of your 
week! The hours that need to have an adorer scheduled are:: 
 
 

MON: 10 am, 11 am, TUES: 3 pm, 4 pm, WED: 3 pm, 4 pm, 
THURS: 11 am, 1 pm, 3 pm, 4 pm 

 

 

For questions or to sign-up, please contact Mary at 610-255-
0382, hartown@verizon.net, Cyndi at cyndi.m1@gmail.com, or 
Mary Ellen at 610-345-0024. 

All parishes of the Archdiocese of Philadelphia 
are participating in CALLED BY NAME,  

a program of vocations awareness  
this weekend.   

 
 

TODAY, place your CALLED BY NAME re-

sponse card in the collection basket or return it 

to the Parish Office.  Continue to pray for the 

success of this program in our parish and our 

archdiocese, especially during these weeks of 

prayer for vocations.   

 

 

 Join Together  

Each Wednesday  

to Pray the  

Holy Rosary  
 

 

at 6:30 pm in the ABVM Adoration Chapel 
 
 

Our Blessed Mother asks us to pray, especially the  
Rosary, to bring peace into our families and our world.   

Archbishopõs Lecture Series 
 

Join Archbishop Chaput as he welcomes distinguished 
scholars who will present on the theme "Living as a Chris-
tian in a Culture of Unbelief." The first lecture is Thursday, 
November 12th at 7 pm at St. Charles Borromeo Semi-
nary, Vianney Auditorium, Wynnewood, PA. Speaker: Mr. 
Kenneth Myers of Mars Hill Audio on the topic Neither 
Worldly nor Worldless: Faithful Christian Living in a Post-
Christian Society. For the full line-up of speakers and regis-
tration information, visit: PhillyEvang.org/lectures. 

               Discernment Retreat 
                         November 13 - 15, 2015 

                      Friday 6 PM - Sunday 1 PM 

                     Villa Maria House of Studies 
 

Young women (18-35) are invited to join us for this retreat 

which focuses on the IHM Charism and the importance of 

listening to God's call and discovering the many ways that 

God speaks to us.  Time will be included for personal and 

communal prayer as well as the opportunity to interact with 

the sisters in Formation.  Call 610-889-1553. 

St. Pio Prayer Group 
 

The Padre Pio Prayer Group of Chester County meets the 

3rd Saturday of every month, at SS. Philip and James 

Church, Exton, beginning at 8 am. All Chester County Par-

ishes are welcome to attend.  Our next meeting is Novem-

ber 21st.  For more information call 484-433-9401.  

Thanksgiving Day Mass 
Thursday, November 26th 

9:00 am Mass ïABVM Church 

mailto:hartown@verizon.net
mailto:cyndi.m1@gmail.com
tel:610-889-1553
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Education News  

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As part of the Vatican Splendorôs Exhibit, our 8th 
Grade students had the opportunity to press their 

hands against the (cast) hand of Saint John Paul II.  
 

Assumption BVM School Eighth Graders took a field trip 

to Philadelphiaôs Franklin Institute to see its special 
exhibit, Vatican Splendors . Through this exhibit, the 

students learned about the 2,000 year old history of 
the Church. Some highlights included seeing a Lego 

replica of the Vatican, touching a bronze cast of St. 

John Paul IIôs hand and viewing two gold and silver 
reliquaries which contain the bones of St. Peter, St. 

Paul and other saints. A special thank you goes out to 
the Knights of Columbus, Mr. and Mrs. Gene Fogarty 

and Mrs. Regina Haug for making this once in a 

lifetime trip a reality for our Eighth Grade Class.  
 

ABVM School Calendar  
 

Tues., Nov. 10: After School Cantor Club Practice 

Wed., Nov. 11: After School Student Council 

Thurs., Nov. 12: After School Yearbook Meeting 
Fri., Nov. 13: 8:15 am Class Mass prepared by Grade 8 

and Kindergarten 
Tues., Nov. 20: 8:15 am Class Mass prepared by Grade 

1 and Grade 7 

First Communion Candidate  
Parents:   

In order to accommodate some of the 
celebrations for the Jubilee Year of 

Mercy starting on December 8th, we 
have been asked to move our First 

Communion Retreat.  Therefore, we 

are moving the First Communion 
Retreat to Sunday, April 17 and combining it with 

the rehearsal alleviating one of the days from your 
calendar.  The retreat will start with the Noon Mass 

on April 17 and end at 3:30 pm.  Thank you in ad-

vance for your cooperation.  

 

                   Be Prepared!  
 

In an effort to help us all be prepared each week for 
Mass, we want to encourage everyone to read the 

upcoming weekôs Gospel prior to attending Mass.  We 
have been encouraging our families, but now want to 

challenge everyone to come prepared.   Want to take 

it a step deeper? Gather with some neighbors and 
friends, read the scripture and then discuss these sim-

ple questions together:    
 
 

The theme of the passage: 
The best verse: 
The most challenging verse:  
The most encouraging verse:  
The most helpful verse:  
The most difficult verse to understand or to do:  
Your favorite verse from the passage:  
 
 
 

Looking Ahead to next Sunday, Nov. 15th:  
 

Daniel 12:1 -3, Psalm 16,  
Hebrews 10:11 -14,18, Mark 13:24 -32  

 
 

Family Liturgy  
 

On November 15th at the 10 am Mass, Father Scott 

will offer a special Family Liturgy aimed at the young-
er members of our parish.   Family Liturgy will be of-

fered the First and Third Sunday of each month at the 
10 am Mass.  These liturgies are aimed to continue to 

promote family participation at Mass following the 

World Meeting of Families.  We encourage all families 
to read the upcoming Sunday Gospel as a family each 

week in preparation for Mass.   


